AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

January 8, 2009

Freeport, Maine McDonald’s

Attendees: Sara Hale Krull, Jane Danielson, Denise Courtemanche, Carrie Walia, Janet Roderick, Peter Roderick, Jeff Aceto, Jeanne Christie, Larry Dyer, Laura Flight, Diane Edwards and Roger Scholl 

1.    **The minutes from the Annual meeting September 27, 2008 and November 13, 2008 Executive Committee meeting were approved as submitted by unanimous vote. 

2.    The 2008 final treasurer's report and the 2009 were discussed and the following items were changed on the 2009 Budget proposal.

Under Expenses

· Liability Insurance – 0 to $110.

· Newsletter – Print and Postage $10,000. to $8000. This is the assumption that we will be decreasing the issues from six to five.

Under Income

· Membership 0 to $450.

· Programs 0 to $2000.

· Postage 0 to 70.

· Potlucks 0 to $30

This leaves us ($2,115.) over budget (in expense), but we will be rolling over $2000 from 2008. 

   **Budget was approved unanimously by the board with the assumption that we will be reducing the newsletter from 6 to 5 issues

3.    **Diane Edwards was voted unanimously in as the new AMC Chapter Secretary. 

4.    Committee Reports 

Outings: Chair Peter Roderick reported that we will be offering and Advance Wilderness First Aid in May. Wilderness First Aid is a prerequisite, but SOLO will honor any “recently” expired WFA for those who want to take AWFA. Two WFA SOLO classes will be offered in the spring in Maine. The Chapter will subsidize participation based on past rates when we hosted the class. 

Trails: They will be doing a trail maintenance workshop this spring and there will be a Trails Meeting at the Annual Meeting in Danvers from 8-10am.
Meetings and Education: Jeff Aceto reported that 45 people attended the Brunswick Presentation, 85 people attended the Winter Workshop presentation in South Portland and 66 people attended the Jan 6th presentation on AT Thru-Hiking.

Upcoming events Jan 29, Tips, Tricks and Toys for the Camp in Augusta and Feb 24 Across Ireland by Foot in South Portland.

At these events we have sold t-shirt and outdoor manuals

Young Members:   

Carrie said the Young Member are still in need of leaders and have an upcoming ice skating event January 25 in Falmouth 

5.     LL Bean Expo 

Laura reported that the expo was a good free marketing opportunity for the Maine AMC.

6.    AMC Outdoor magazine

Roger Scholl gave an update on the format change on the AMC Outdoor magazine and was reporting the feedback he received from the Maine chapter. He was participating in a conference call that night @8pm on the matter. 

Changes

· AMC is reworking the budget to cut $500,000

· Reformatting the magazine to be shorter in length and going from 10 issues to 6

· First changes will not be until the May issues.

· Looking at different methodology, electronic rather than paper.

Comments he received

· Concerns over formatting

· People were not clear why they were taking these steps

·  Elimination of comments might not entice as many people to sign up for events. 

Roger stated AMC has frozen salaries, have a hiring freeze and benefits have been slashed for employees. He said as we are a company that is weather dependent, if we have bad weather we will have more budget cuts.

Laura talked about the rise in cost of the newsletter from $10,000 to $11,000. Said that we have 55% of our members email and stated member still want that paper copy. Suggestion was made that new members get electronic version instead of the paper.

7. Committee Structure and Executive Committee meeting frequency

Laura and Carrie submitted a proposal to change the meeting frequency to every other month and the Retreat would be one of those months, so we would reduce the meeting from 8 to 6. 

     **Proposal was accept as submitted by unanimous vote

8. Laura was contacted by Rachel Salia from “Choose To Be Healthy” on promoting trails in York County. If anyone would like to assist Rachel contact Laura.

9. Announcement

· AMC annual meeting Feb 6-8 was discussed with Laura stated she will just be going down for the day if anyone wants to carpool

· Maine Chapter annual meeting was discussed. Questions were brought up if we really need a presenter and if it was worth the expense. Some thought we needed more time to socialize.

· **QuickBooks was decided to be purchased from Techsoup by Laura for $45.00

 Adjourned

